HISPANIC STEM INITIATIVE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

Friday, August 3, 2012
3:00 pm – 5:00pm
Tapatio Springs
San Antonio, TX



	Directors Present

Mike Acosta
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Dr. Oscar Porter

David Valladolid

Jorge Haynes

Adam Chavarria
	Directors Absent

Nora G. Ramirez

Maria Esther Lopez

Diana Gomez
Dr. Michael G. Marder


I. Call to Order
Chairman Mike Acosta called the meeting to order at 3:22 pm.

II. Roll Call of Members Present
Present were:

· Mike Acosta

· Dr. Rudy Reyna

· Dr. Oscar Porter

· David Valladolid

· Jorge Haynes

· Adam Chavarria

Six of ten members of the board were present, forming a quorum.

Chairman Acosta referred to the agenda items distributed to the Board by the President in the notice for the meeting. Mr. Acosta asked Mr. Chavarria to review the following items for the Board’s consideration.

· Update plans for organization’s name change

· Review and adopt board membership criteria

· Review and adopt succession plan

Update plans for organization’s name change

Regarding the organization’s name change, Mr. Chavarria reported that a Certificate of Amendment that changed the organization’s name from the Hispanic STEM Initiative to the American STEM Alliance was filed with the Texas Secretary of State. Mr. Chavarria distributed a copy of the certificate issued by the Secretary of State evidencing filing effective July 20, 2012. The next steps in the process to formally complete the organization’s name change, he explained, would require an amendment to the Articles of Incorporation by the Board of Directors. Once the amendment to the Articles of Incorporation is adopted, it will be submitted to the IRS with a cover letter and the state’s Certificate of Amendment.

Following that explanation, the following motion was made:

· Motion - Mr. David Valladolid moved to amend Article 1 of the Articles of Incorporation to change the organization’s name from the Hispanic STEM Initiative to the American STEM Alliance.

Dr. Oscar Porter seconded. Motion passed.

Review and Adopt Board Membership Criteria
The Board proceeded to review Board membership criteria. At the outset of the discussion, it was thought that the membership criteria should consider prospective members that represent a STEM education area, a specific sector, added value, or an entirely new entity. Regarding added value, a couple of Board members felt that the value prospective members could bring was funding. Such funding would be brought from corporate representatives and should be given priority in filling available seats on the Board. Mr. Acosta and Mr. Jorge Haynes wholeheartedly agreed and committed to forming a Development Committee to work with the President for this purpose.
However, there were additional elements that Board members suggested should comprise membership criteria. For example, Mr. Acosta commented that “complementariness” was important for prospective members to bring to the Board. Dr. Oscar Porter echoed this same sentiment and added that prospective members should also know client groups, potential funders, and other organizations. Dr. Rudy Reyna also agreed with the need for organizations that prospective members represent to compliment the current Board and the organization. Dr. Reyna questioned what present gaps exist that a prospective member could fill. He further asked what the organization might offer prospective members to attract them to the Board, particularly since it is becoming harder to justify travel. Dr. Reyna concluded his comments by asking whether attendance at Board meetings should be part of the criteria.
As it pertained to meeting attendance, several Board members concurred. Following a discussion on this subject, the following motion was made:
· Motion - Mr. David Valladolid moved that any member who missed three meetings of the Board of Directors, without excuse, should resign.

Dr. Rudy Reyna seconded. Motion passed.

· Amendment to Motion – Dr. Oscar Porter moved to amend the motion by stating that that a member who missed three consecutive meetings of the Board of Directors, without excuse, must resign.

Dr. Reyna seconded. Amendment to Motion passed.

Review and Adopt Succession Plan
Prior to taking up this item, Mr. Acosta informed the Board that Member Diana Gomez invited the Board to consider holding its next meeting in Fort Worth, Texas, site of SHPE’s national conference in November. After some discussion, the Board expressed an appreciation for the invitation, but felt it should stay with the original location and dates it adopted at its last meeting.

Mr. Chavarria proceeded to announce that he will be stepping down as the organization’s President at the end of the calendar year. He then recommended that the Board appoint a Search Committee to identify a candidate to succeed him in that position. The Board agreed that the five members present will form the Search Committee. They also asked Mr. Chavarria to continue to serve as a member of the Board of Directors. Mr. Chavarria stated that he would be honored. He also agreed to provide the Search Committee a position description to aid them in their search.

Adjourn

Mr. Mike Acosta moved to adjourn the meeting of the Board of Directors.

Dr. Porter seconded. Meeting was adjourned.

